CLIMATE
ACTION:

Feb 6, 2022

To the House Committee on Energy, Utilities, and Telecommunications:

Climate Action KC supports HB2228 aimed at increasing the capacity limitation of the
total amount of net-metered generation systems that may operate within the service
territory of an investor-owned electric utility and removing the load-size limitations on
customers' net-metered systems.

As our region aims to reach net zero emissions by 2050 set forth by Climate Action KC'’s
Regional Climate Action Plan, we support a uniform policy for net-metering among
investor-owned utilities, cooperatives, and municipalities.

We ask you to consider HB 2228 to help ensure greater access and affordability of
distributed generation systems utilizing solar and battery storage. This bill can help
Kansas reach its net zero goals, while also helping Kansas businesses and
homeowners to manage affordability in their energy.

Sincerely,

Climate Action KC Board Chair Hillary Thomas
Climate Action KC President Jeremy Knoll



